
 

 

                                                              RETAIL MARIJUANA COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday, March 8, 2018 at 7:00 PM 
Veterans Memorial Building Room 229 

900  Main Street, Millis, MA  02054 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER:  Chair Nicole Riley called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The following 
persons were present:  Joyce Boiardi, David Schofield and Christine Maltinsky. 
 

 
II. REVIEW RECOMMENDATIONS FROM PLANNING BOARD 

Chair Nicole Riley reviewed with the Committee the Planning Boards’ opinions and 
recommendations for the Articles presented with reference to the Retail Marijuana Bylaws.  
There were two issues that were discussed at the Planning Board meeting on 3/6/18.   
1.  Section 2a – location (amend the paragraph to read “Marijuana Establishments may not 

be located within 1500’ within the town of Millis (Article Attached). 
2. Section 3e – special permits and how the town would enforce the regulation. 
Chair Riley made a motion that the RMC would maintain the wording of Section 3e of the 
drafted Bylaw.  Joyce Boiardi seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
Chair Riley also informed the Committee that the next step would be to present the Article 
Bylaws to the Board of Selectmen for approval and then back to Planning Boards for their 
April 10, 2018 Public Hearing.          
 
 

III. SET DATES FOR PUBLIC HEARINGS 
Chair Riley stated that the RMC meeting of 3/21/18 would be a Public Forum to be held in 
the VMB, Room 130 at 7:00 pm and that she would also would be contacting the Library and 
book the afternoon Public Forum for 3/26/18 at noon.  The RMC meeting for 4/4/18 has 
been rescheduled to 4/11/18 and the Committee will request for Attorney Whelan to be 
present at that meeting. 

 
 

IV. CONSENT ITEMS 
Joyce Boiardi made a motion to approve the RMC meeting minutes of 2/21/18.  Christine 
Maltinsky seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
 

V. ADJOURNMENT 
Dave Schofield made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:52pm.  Joyce Boiardi seconded 
the motion and it passed unanimously. 

 
Respectfully submitted by:  Maureen Canesi 

 


